
   
 
We proclaim to you what we have seen and heard, so that you also may have fellowship with us. 

And our fellowship is with the Father and with his Son, Jesus Christ. ~ I John 1:3 
 

 We’re looking forward to hosting a Solar Eclipse Rosedale Reunion for alumni and 
friends on April 7-8. We are fortunate to be in the “path of totality” for this unusual event 
that begins at 3:08 pm on April 8. Pray that this will be a special time of connection and 
fellowship for everyone who comes. Join us if you can! 
 In their recent meeting, the RBC Board approved moving ahead with breaking ground 
for the new dorm this summer! We still need about $1.2 million in order to build debt-free.   
Please pray with us that these final funds and gifts-in-kind would come through! 
 Pray for Aaron Miller, Director of Development, as he takes front and center in the 
capital campaign to raise funds for building the new dorm. 
 Esther Martin and Annika Miller, Admissions Counselors, are busy hosting prospective 
students as well as visiting high schools and youth groups. Pray for wisdom as we 
communicate with young people – ask God to draw the right students to RBC. 
 Lift up Jessica Gingerich, Graphic Designer. Pray for good ideas, skill, and creativity as 
she helps to bring good impressions of what’s happening here on campus. 
 The 39-member Chorale will give its “Heaven Bound” touring program on April 21-28, 
with performances in Ohio, Pennsylvania, Delaware, Virginia, and Indiana. Pray for Ken 
Miller as he gives leadership and for President Jeremy Miller as he travels with the 
Chorale. Pray for good times of connection with the broader church. 
 The Salt & Light Co., with leadership from Esther Martin, will give programs in Ohio and 
Michigan on March 22-25. 
 Both Chorale and Salt & Light Co. will perform a Double Header on the RBC campus on 
May 5, 5:30-8:30 pm, with a food break in the middle. We invite you to join us! 
 Pray for wisdom, empathy, and discernment for Luca Gingerich and Bree Hartzler, RDs, 
as they participate in the informal sharing made possible in a dorm setting. Pray that 
students will find this time at RBC an opportunity for significant spiritual growth. 
 Both weeks of Choral Camp (July 8-19) are full! Interested campers can be waitlisted. 
Pray for Kirk Kauffman, Director, and Bekah Brenneman, Administrative Assistant, 
as well as other teachers and staff as they plan for these two weeks of camp. 
 Continue to pray for the development of Rosedale Trades. Renovations are underway in 
the former Choice Books building on the edge of campus, which will be repurposed as a 
Trades training venue. Remember Titus Beitzel as he designs and coordinates this 
“Introduction to the Building Trades” for a cohort of 12 students, launching this fall. 
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